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Question:

When using a 3"x2"” Double Y in the horizontal position where one side of the Y connects to a 2"
shower drain and the other side of the Y is the wet vent connecting to the lavatory;
1. What is the fixture unit load used when determining the size of the wet vent?

2. Can a 2" branch with a load of 6 fixture units be connected to one side of the 3"x2" double Y in
lieu of the 2" shower drain?

Interpretation:

1. Sentence 2.5.8.1.(2) states “When determining the size of a wet vent the hydraulic load from
the most downstream fixture or symmetrically connected fixture shall not be included.”
Therefore, since the 2" shower drain is symmetrically connected at the 3"x2" double Y the
hydraulic load need not be included when sizing the wet vent. If the lavatory has an 1%" p-trap
the fixture unit load would be 1 and the minimum size would be 2" in accordance with
Sentence 2.5.8.1.(1), which directs the Code user to Table 2.5.8.1..

2. No, Clause 2.5.2.1.(1)(f) limits the hydraulic load of separately vented branches or fixture
drains connected to the wet vent to 2 fixture units. Since the branch which is connected to the
3"x2" double Y in this question has a hydraulic load of 6 fixture units it is not permitted. It is
important to keep in mind that if the branch had a hydraulic load of 2 fixture units it would be
permitted to be connected to the 3"x2" double Y, however the load of 2 fixture units would need
to be included in the load when sizing the wet vent (if the lavatory is as above then the total
load on the wet vent would be 3 fixture units). This Interpretation is consistent with a previous
Plumbing Officials Association of British Columbia (POABC) Interpretation #5080 which is
attached for reference.

Patrick Shek, p.Eng., cP, FEC, Committee Chair
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